
Welcome to The Harbour School Newsletter, Autumn 1, 2023. 

We will be keeping you updated on all the creative learning our pupils are enjoying .  

THE HARBOUR
SCHOOL NEWS

I want to share with you that we recently had our first Ofsted monitoring visit on 19th September. I am pleased
to report that it was a positive experience, reflecting the hard work and dedication of everyone involved. This
positive outcome is a testament to the strong foundation upon which we can continue to build and grow. As we
move into the next half term, I want to assure you that the whole staff team will continue to work hard to make
the continued improvements that are required to ensure that the educational experience for our young people is
consistently to a high standard.

I am genuinely excited about the future of our school and the collective journey that we are on. As we move
forward, I believe it is essential to involve you, the parent/ carers, in shaping the direction of our school. Your
insights are really important, and I am committed to ensuring that your voices are heard.
After the upcoming half term break, I will be reaching out to you to gather your views on the school and to learn
about your aspirations for your children’s education. Your feedback will be instrumental in guiding our efforts to
make the Harbour School an even better place of learning for our young people.

Thank you for entrusting us with the education of your children. I look forward to working with you and your
family in the coming months. Please feel free to reach out to me if you have any questions, concerns, or ideas
that you would like to discuss.

Best wishes, Nick Morley, Headteacher

Dear Parent/ Carers,
I hope this newsletter finds you and your family well. It is with great pleasure that I
introduce myself as the new Headteacher of the Harbour School. I am thrilled to
have the opportunity to work with your son/ daughter, and I am eager to embark on
this exciting journey together.

Over the past few weeks, I have had the pleasure of meeting many of your children
and spending time at all of our campuses. It has been a truly enriching experience,
witnessing the dedication of our staff and the enthusiasm of our pupils in action. I
have been impressed by the positive learning environment and the quality of work
that I have seen your son/ daughter produce in their lessons. Examples of which
you will see throughout this newsletter.



Tipner pupils have had a great half term. They have taken
part in lots of fantastic activities, both onsite and offsite.

We have been focusing on social skills and working
together. They have accessed forest school, climbing and
cooking as well as working hard to improve their reading

and maths skills. Well done everyone! 

 TIPNER CAMPUS

Outdoor Education 

Some KS2 and KS3 pupils have been taking part
in Forest School at The Forest of Bere, for their
Outdoor Education lessons. They all engaged
really well and enjoyed fire lighting so far, we
hope to progress onto lighting and managing

the fire pit. 

Key Stage 2 have been enjoying their Under the
Sea Topic so far this year. They have learnt

about different seas and oceans and applied
their map reading skills to atlases and globes to

enable them to name and locate them. 

KS3 have been using the theme of vampires in
their work. They have written diary entries,

planned a gothic style theme park using maths
skills and decorated their classroom for

Halloween, taking inspiration from local gothic
architecture. Ronnie has been writing letters to

some of his favourite footballers. He then walked
to the post box to post them. He has even

written one to Messi, which his teacher posted at
the post office for him. He’s eagerly awaiting a

reply from them! 

Acting Heads of Campus
Nicky Shaw &
Simone Elliot



We have had a very busy start to the term, with lots of activities and learning taking place. We have also
welcomed new pupils and are very pleased with the way they have settled in. We look forward to

watching them progress over the next academic year.

 

Karen Lemieux 
Head of Campus

COSHAM CAMPUS 

Our BTEC Level 1
& 2 Home
Cooking Skills
group made
some fantastic
cakes and bakes
for our Macmillan
coffee morning.
We managed to
raise £34.66 for
this very good
cause

One of our Year 11 GCSE Art pupils created this
stunning picture with ink.

One of our pupils took part in
Lego Club with Becci in the
nurture room. He was the
builder and had to listen

carefully to instructions from
the architect to successfully

build the Lego crocodile.

     SCIENCE       
KS4 pupils made playdough and

created models of pathogens

They have also been investigating the conditions that affect the activity of yeast. Our younger pupils have made
and evaluated models of how muscles move the bones of our arms 

ENGLISH :- Pupils enjoyed
dramatising 'An Inspector

Calls.' There was great
acting, thoughtful stage

design and lots of playing
with accents

HISTORY, pupils had fun making these models of Norman castles



The Reintegration and Tuition Service have had a busy and productive start to the new academic
year! We have already had pupils accessing our Reintegration Hub for Emotional Literacy lessons as

well as welcoming lots of new pupils to our lessons. Below is a taste of just some of the activity’s
pupils have had an opportunity to take part in…

REINTEGRATION AND TUITION SERVICE
& HOSPITAL TUITION SERVICE

Karen Lemieux, Head of Campus
Kath Curtis, CAL

Science:
In our online science lessons, pupils carried out

investigations in the home to explore our world and how
different materials behave and react. 

 Emotional Literacy: KS3 pupils
worked together exploring 
‘My Happy Mind: Meet Your
Brain – Stress Busting Tools.’

There was lots of laughter,
mess and obviously some

purposeful learning about how
to manage our feelings when

we feel stressed.

Pupils  investigate thermal
conductors. By placing

sticks of various materials
into hot water, they could

see which material had
the best property for

insulating or conducting
heat. Which material do
you think was the best

heat conductor?



THE BASE  Sian Lacey
Head of Campus

The Farm

We have had pupils
from The BASE

experiencing the
world of work at an
Alpaca farm. So far,

they have helped
with feeding the
animals, digging,

preparing the barn
ready for the fleece

to be sorted,
dismantling a

chicken coup and
grooming the

Alpacas. The pupils
are working towards
obtaining a Princes
Trust award for their

hard work at the
farm.

Go Ape

Pupils from The BASE had a brilliant time at Go Ape.
They were able to conquer their fears and overcome
challenges by taking part in various activities which
included tarzan swings, 200m zip lines and climbing

platforms up to 10m high.

Photos of our pupils out and
about enjoying the Southsea art
trail, and creating a graffitti
portrait



 
The pupils at Vanguard enjoyed a

day out at Fratton Park where
there was  a careers and

apprenticeship event. Sarah  took
9 students there to find out about

next steps and post 16 college
courses.

The pictures show yr 11 pupils  
talking to Vespasian Security and
trying out their Security PPE. All
pupils engaged with a number of

employers and industry
professionals from a range of

industries e.g. The Army, HSBC,
Border Force, NHS, HAHA Hair
Academy amongst many others.

 

VANGUARD CAMPUS Sarah Hounsell
 Head of Campus

On Tuesday the 10th of October
Harrison and Hayden represented

Vanguard at the Youth Council
Meeting based at Portsmouth

Guildhall. They were there with other
schools from the city and spoke about
climate change and how we can make

an impact to be greener, crime and
bullying. All of the school spoke about
how to better support young people in
the city. On the 24th October Harrison

and Hayden have the opportunity to
meet the Lord Mayor of Portsmouth to

discuss these important issues.



CAREERS



Local College Open Events 2023/2024
College Dates Times

City of Portsmouth College, Tangier Road Campus
0923 92 383131 www.city-of-portsmouth-college.ac.uk

Please contact the college directly, to arrange a 1-1 visit, if required.  

City of Portsmouth College, Highbury Campus & North Harbour Campus 
02392 383131 www.city-of-portsmouth-college.ac.uk 

Phone the college & speak with James Mahon on 023 92 328781 
to organise a 1-1 tour of the Foundation Prospects department and college. 

Havant South Downs College (HSDC)  
02393 879999 www.hsdc.ac.uk

South Downs - Open Morning - Saturday 4th November, 11am - 1pm
Phone the college and speak with Sue Gregory-Perry on 02393 879999,

to organise a 1-1 tour of the foundations for learning and college.  

UTC Portsmouth BOOKING ESSENTIAL - Online via website
Year 10 Open Morning - Saturday 4 November, 9-10.30am

Fareham College and CEMAST
01329 815200 www.fareham.ac.uk

Tuesday 14th November, 4 - 7.30pm

St Vincent College
02392 588311 www.stvincent.ac.uk

Thursday 23rd November, 4.30 - 7.30 pm 
To arrange a 1-1 visit, please contact the college via: 

Call 023 9258 8311 or email info@stvincent.ac.uk

Chichester College 
01243 786321 www.chichester.ac.uk
Saturday 4th November , 10am - 1pm

Register online via website 

Sparsholt College 
01962 776441 www.sparsholt.ac.uk

Sat 11th November
Register online via website.

Times TBC - Usually 10am-1pm

CAREERS CONTINUED......



                                                                                                                  
The Local Offer Live is coming to Cosham! Find out about the services that can support families with

children and young people with special educational needs and /or disabilities (SEND).

Drop in and see us at Cosham Community Centre between 10.30am and 2.30pm where there will be
a range of exhibitors for you to chat to and answer your questions.

We also have short presentations from some of our experts on neurodiversity, tips for helping your
children sleep and how to make ordinarily available provision work for you in school.

There is no need to book – just turn up on the day! If you have any questions about the event, email
portsmouthlocaloffer@portsmouthcc.gov.uk

Cosham Community Centre is just a short walk from Cosham train station.

 Local Offer Live Cosham
09/11/2023

 Cosham Community Centre 10:30 am
Contact the organiser :

 portsmouthlocaloffer@portsmouthcc.gov.uk

Household Support Fund Family Vouchers Scheme 

The Household Support Fund Family Vouchers Scheme provides eligible families with a one-off
supermarket voucher worth £70 per eligible child. Families will be able to apply for vouchers between 27

September and 24 November 2023 or until the fund is used up.

Applications must be made using the online form - Household Support Fund - Apply for a Family 
Voucher. If you are unable to complete your application online and upload copies of your evidence

documents, you can get support by calling our Household Support Fund Helpline on 023 9268 8010.

If you would like to speak to a benefits advisor, you can contact Advice Portsmouth - for anyone 
who lives or works in Portsmouth: https://adviceportsmouth.org.uk/

If you would like to speak to a benefit advisor and you are a Portsmouth City Council tenant, you 
can contact your local area housing office - https://www.portsmouth.gov.uk/services/council-

and�democracy/contact-us/#housing

SUPPORT AROUND
THE FAMILY



HELP WITH THE COST OF LIVING

Check if you qualify for a household
support voucher or payment at

portsmouth.gov.uk/household-
support

02392688010
everyone can get free cost of living

support

SUPPORT AROUND
THE FAMILY

GCSE EXAMS 
2024

Friday 10th May to 
Friday 28th June

DO NOT BOOK HOLIDAYS IN THIS TIME.



Safeguarding Statement

Safeguarding and promoting the welfare of students is everyone’s responsibility. Everyone who comes into
contact with children, their families and carers has a role to play in safeguarding children. To ensure we fulfil

this responsibility at the Harbour School, all professionals are trained to ensure their approach is child-
centred; what is in the best interests of the learner as all times. No single professional can have a full picture of

a child’s needs and circumstances. If children and families are to receive the right help at the right time,
everyone who comes into contact with them has a role to play in identifying concerns and the sharing of

information, on a ‘need to know’ basis. The Safeguarding Team will ensure the information is collaged and
dealt with appropriately.

The Harbour Team Safeguarding Team

Designated Safeguarding Lead   Andrea Nesbit

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads  Lacey Plato, Lydia Fooks, 
Anne Ormston, Heidi Gibbs, 

Jess Bartlett, Rachel Endean, Alison Hannan, Sian Lacey, Karen Lemieux, Sarah Hounsell, Sarah Ghassemi

The Key Safeguarding principles at The Harbour School:

- The welfare of the child is paramount
- Staff should understand their responsibilities to safeguard and promote the welfare of learners

- Safeguarding is everyone’s responsibility
- Make a record of any such incident and of decisions made/ further actions agreed, in accordance with our

Safeguarding Policy
- Apply the same professional standards regardless of gender or sexuality (Equality Act 2010)

The Safeguarding Team will:

- Act on any concerns raised by staff members
- Work with external agencies when required (Police, Social Care, LA etc)

- Manage child protection files, adhering to national guidance
- Provide safeguarding training to all members of staff and provide updates when required

If you have concerns about a learner at The Harbour School please report your concerns using the following
email and they will be picked up by the safeguarding team safeguarding@thsportsmouth.org  

Information



support






